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By Diane Sterne

- Thank you notes were sent out to Eric Goodfellow, Barrie Cook, Jamie of Kal Tire, 
Jon Bartlett and Rika Ruebsaat, the Princeton Museum and Tamara Malanchuk in 
connection with our Ribbon Cutting Ceremony in September.

- On October 19 and November 13 Bob Sterne sent out an email to Keith Weir of 
Front Counter BC asking what was happening to the License Application we sent in 
for the Cemetery almost 2 years ago.

- George Elliott submitted his letter of resignation as Chair of the GCPS.  In October 
George was elected as a Town Councilor for Princeton and due to conflict of 
interest he must step down as our leader.   We will greatly miss him.  George has 
been the GCPS Chair since its inception in 2013.  He has led our group through 
many successful projects and we are so grateful for all he has done.  
Congratulations, George for being elected onto Town Council!

- Dawn Gardner was offered the Chair position until our next AGM (in March) and 
she has accepted.  Thank you so much, Dawn for agreeing to act as our new Chair.  
We are very grateful to you and look forward to working with you in this position!  
As many know, Dawn helped organize the Ribbon Cutting Ceremony and did an 
AMAZING job!  I feel she is a natural to act as Chair of our group.  

- Howard Peet has made another very generous donation to the GCPS.  Thank you 
Howard for your continued support over the years.  It is GREATLY appreciated!

- Todd Lester took another bag of recyclables for us.  Thank you again, Todd for 
helping us out with this fundraising.

- Bob and Diane Sterne went up to the Cemetery to cut back some branches, etc. that
were encroaching on graves.  The Rossiter grave was particularly bad.  We noticed 
a new grave marker at B 25.  There are cremains in a pile with a wooden stake cut 
on an angle.  The stake reads “Wendy 1956-2017”.  We do not have a last name.  
We will add it to the sign at the Cemetery next spring.  Hopefully by then we will 
have found out what Wendy’s last name was.  It would be good to have that 
information for the records.  If anyone knows, please pass on the information to us. 
I added the name and photo to Find-A-Grave.  Bob also took a photo of the new 
headstone for Yvonne Holst.  Diane added it to Find-A-Grave.  Both the Holst and 
Wendy markers were submitted to CanadaGenWeb’s Cemetery Project for them to 
add.


